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November 11, 2020
Facilities, Transportation, Safe Schools and Healthy at Work

Transportation:

e Drivers are still working with food service delivering food. One monitor is at Intermediate School, 1
working at NHS to assist custodians, and using 1 at the Welcome Center. We have one monitor that is on
medical leave and another staying home with her children since we have returned to virtual learning.

e All buses are on schedule for any needed preventive maintenance at this point.

e Drivers and monitors have been doing an excellent job of keeping our buses sanitized and charting
student temps as they are picked up.

Facilities:

e LED lights are continuing to be installed at NIS.

e We have a variety of projects we are going to work on during our return to virtual. Will give us a
chance to complete some HVAC work associated with the boiler, painting, etc...

e We also had a company come in to evaluate needed repairs to our front entrance which is now
leaking. We believe at this point it is just some needed joint repairs but will require our front
entrance to be shut down for a two to three days when repairs take place.

e Meeting Tuesday with Ehmet Hayes to discuss fire alarm panel and potential scheduling of the
project at NPS. This becomes crucial since it is a safety system and with the delays currently being
experienced at the state level for approval, we will need to move sooner rather than later.

e Will be conducting the surplus sale on November 18, 19, and 20" with sealed bids due by 3:00 on the
20, Information will be placed on district website.

Safe Schools

e School threat assessment teams participated in a follow up one - hour training designed to provide
examples of implementation at each level: primary, intermediate, and high school.

Healthy at Work

e We continue to enter in our numbers to the state COVID 19 site each day and keep track of our area
and the number of cases and any impact on our district.

e Office of Emergency Management verified contact at Newport should more PPE become available. At
this point we have received additional facemasks and some gloves.

e Currently we have a sufficient number of facemasks, hand sanitizer and gloves. However, we are still
looking to purchase additional disinfectant wipes since we are not well stocked at this time.



